THORNBURY RUNNING CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
25th January 2013, CTK Social Club, 8pm
Present: Gareth Thomas (Chair), Nigel Hale, Mark Grimsey, Rob Watkins, Craig Carscadden, Steve Selwyn, Dorothy Thomas, Karen Carr, Malcolm Carr, Arthur Renshaw, Richard Illingworth, Mark Fraser.
Apologies: Rob Cowlard, Liz Dix,  Janet Constable, Judy Mills, Jo Plumbley
1 Minutes of the last AGM of 27th January, 2012
The minutes were accepted as a correct record.
2 Matters arising 
None
3 Chairman’s Report
This is appended as Annex 1. The chairman added a comment that no “Olympic Bounce” has been seen. This has been the experience of many running clubs, apart from those with junior sections which have seen a large increase in young members. He also emphasised the need for more members to take an active role and highlighted the fact that we now have a standard, professional looking entry form for all our races.
4 Secretary’s Report
This is appended as Annex 2. The vice-chairman commented that in the Road Race Championship the 5K races are not popular and 75% of members had entered qualifying 10K and half marathon events but no 5K event. It is hoped that with Park Runs now available that more people will enter 5K races. He also added that the older members of the Club, after age adjustment, have done well.
5 Treasurer’s Report
This is appended as Annex 3. Karen Carr asked how many members on average attend on Thursday evenings. The Treasurer replied that it is 50 – 60 members. The income is lower than the expected approximate of £2500 due to” away days”.  
6 Club Captain’s Report
This is appended as Annex 4. Arthur Renshaw added that the Oldbury Fun Run had raised £12,000 for CLIC. He also added a mention for Sandra Webber’s success (20th in her age group) in the World Duathlon and Roger Denton’s success (17th in his age group) in the World Long Distance Triathlon. A mention was also given to Malcolm Carr and Jo Plumbley carrying the Olympic torch. The Chairman commented that the Club should encourage elite runners and maintain a competitive element.
7
Election of Club Officers and Committee

Fifteen members were elected to the Committee without opposition.  The list of members (with proposers and seconders) is appended as Annex 5. Acceptance of the list was proposed by Richard Illingworth and seconded by Dorothy Thomas.
11 Any other business
None
       The meeting closed at 8:40pm.

Nigel Hale
Secretary
26th January 2013
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Thornbury Running Club AGM

Friday 25th January 2013
Chairperson’s Report for 2012

The first thing to say is that we attracted during the year more or less the numbers we expected to recruit, and that thanks to that – and our three ‘open’ races - our finances remain sound.  This is essential if the Club is to continue on a firm footing and afford to carry out its essential functions – to provide a challenging athletic experience in an enjoyable social environment for its members.  In addition, we now have a charitable purpose, and it was good to see significant funding going to PROPS to support their work with youngsters with learning difficulties.

There is one area where I would like to have seen more progress: it remains difficult to persuade the general membership to volunteer for the many tasks that are involved in the Club’s activities.  To take one example: race marshals.  The schedule for marshalling the Rollick looks pretty well unchanged from year to year, despite the fact that we may have recruited thirty new members that year, and about the same number the year before.  This is going to require more thought.

On a more positive note, once again the task of Chairperson has been made an easy one by the help and support of the rest of the Committee - particularly the Secretary and the Treasurer, whose work has been of high professional calibre, and the Club Captain, who has for understandable family reasons decided to relinquish his captaincy but fortunately remains a Committee member.  He has been a rock.   I am particularly pleased that there is a degree of continuity from year to year and that not everyone is rushing for the exit at year end. We shall miss the three members who are standing down.  Sarah Bradley brought youth and enthusiasm as joint Social Secretary, and helped Jan Constable organise a brilliant Summer Party.  Angela Bushell was an efficient organiser of our race diary and met and greeted the numerous new members to the Club over the year.  Jim Godden, though finding it difficult to attend meetings, was an active contributor when he did, and his outside contacts were invaluable to the work of our Race Directors (transport, tents, photography, etc.).

Outside the Committee, a number of members can be relied upon to help whenever called-upon, and we all know that the Club could not function without them. There is furniture to move, there are floors to sweep, refreshments to be provided on Club Night, cakes to be baked for races, kit to be purchased and sold, collections for charity. There are races requiring directors, not to mention marshals and helpers, runs such as the Cotswold Way, the Severn Walkway Relay and The 5-Valleys to co-ordinate, there is press liaison to let others know that we exist, and there is assistance to the Oldbury Fun Run and to schools and other bodies wanting help and advice to organise their own fun-runs.  It is invidious to name certain individuals more than others, but I must single out Wilf Burke, who has run all our handicaps in all weathers, John Grimsey who has been untiring in organising the Sunday long runs, and Carole and Val who have regularly guaranteed a hospitable welcome to returning runners.

In the course of last year we transferred our race equipment from one building to another at Tom Cullimore’s farm, at the same time providing new shelving and storage containers to make it all much more accessible.  This has worked extremely well, and it now takes seconds to locate the kit we need for our races, or items that need re-provisioning.  Another major advance has been the standardisation of our race applications – all now follow a similar format and all now allow applications on line.

A minor change has been made by the Committee to our Club Rules: the requirement to wear red shorts as part of Club colours has been dropped. This was simply to recognise current practice.  Also in relation to Club kit, we owe a debt of gratitude to Dorothy for running the weekly stall, and for overseeing with Pete Mainstone the provision during the year of new cross-country jackets.

I have enjoyed my second year as Chairman, and I am most grateful to everyone, both on the Committee and outside, who has made it possible to take decisions on behalf of the membership in an informed and business-like way.

Gareth Thomas

January 2013
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Secretary’s Report for 2012
The Committee has met on eight occasions during the year, since last January’s AGM.

Membership

One of the roles of the Secretary is to maintain a current database of members.  The calendar year closed with a total membership of 155, compared with169 last year.  Men outnumbered women by 91 to 64.  There were 21 new applications (12 M, 9F), compared to 34 last year.  Of the total membership, 41 (56 last year) took out individual subscriptions to England Athletics. The decrease may be that people taking out membership for the first time last year did not feel they gained much from it.

Social Events

The February dinner dance at The Ship Inn, Alveston, was enjoyed by those attending. As yet no plans are in place for an early year function for this year. The summer party at Lodge Farm was also enjoyed, in spite of indifferent weather, which was probably a factor in the reduced numbers.

EA/ARC affiliation

The Club continues to be affiliated to England Athletics, the Association of Running Clubs and the Avon Athletic Association. 

The Club’s subscription to EA is £50, but this does not include our 41 individual members, who paid a separate £5 subscription.  The ARC subscription remained at £209 which covers both the Club and all its members. The AAA subscription was £20.

The fee for individual EA membership has increased from £5 to £10 for the year commencing 1st April 2013.

Our races continue to be covered by ARC permits. (ARC now represents 216 clubs and issued 358 race permits last year.)

Club Races

The Riverbank Rollick, Sundayshill 10K and Oldbury Power Station 10 all went off very well again this year, thanks to the excellent work from our race directors. There was a surprisingly good turn out of 138 entrants for the Sundayshill 10K in spite of the atrocious weather. Entrant numbers (197) for the OPS10 were disappointing. The net income was also somewhat down on previous years, partly due to the introduction of chip timing, which is hard to justify with these numbers. The River Bank Rollick enjoyed a high turn out which generated a good return for the Club. 

In addition to these events we also had another Mob Match against Chepstow, where we were outnumbered 3:1 and received a sound thrashing 

Member of the month

This year the Club has announced a “Member of the month” as a way of saying thank you to members who have put in a notable contribution to the Club (competing, organising or helping).

Road Race Championship

The Road Race Championship continued in 2012, with Craig Carscadden taking over from Bettina Broughton.  In spite of changes to the rules to include more qualifying events the level of participation has again been disappointingly low.

Club Charity

The charity selected for 2012 was PROPS - Providing Opportunity and Support to children and young people with physical and learning disabilities. It was agreed to donate 15% of our net income from Club races to our chosen charity. In addition, a special fund raising event, organised by Janet Constable, raised additional funds, bringing our total donation to PROPS to £1106.

Nigel Hale

January 2013
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Treasurer’s Report for the year ended 31 December 2012
Thornbury Running Club had a successful year from a financial viewpoint in 2012.
Our income exceeded our expenditure, resulting in a surplus of £1,109.60. This is the first surplus that we have generated in the last 3 years.

Our current account balance at the year end was £6,411.85 with no cash in hand.

The Building Society account with the Nottingham Building Society has a current balance of £5,207.40.
The membership of the Club and attendance to our Thursday Club Nights makes a major contribution to our finances.

The Riverbank Rollick, OPS 10 and Sundays Hill continue to generate a healthy surplus for the club. As always, I wish to stress the importance of these events from a financial viewpoint.

Overall, the costs have remained fairly constant this year and are under control. We did have one large expense early in the year of £546 representing the purchase of the new TRC tent. 

Other significant expenses of the club relate to membership and affiliation fees.

Attached is a balance sheet which provides a more detailed breakdown of the income and expenditure for the previous 12 months. 
The attached figures have been audited and agreed by an external party.

Mark Grimsey
Treasurer.
[image: image1.emf]Income Expenditure Balance

Cash in hand 58,396.90      58,396.90       0.00

Opening bank balance 119,925.11    114,622.86     5,302.25

Current bank balance 132,286.47    125,874.62     6,411.85

Income - expenditure 1,109.60

            - after transfer to deposit account 1,109.60

General

Membership  2,244.50        -                  2,244.50

Club night 1,887.36        1,476.30         411.06

Kit 620.00           882.00            -262.00 

Subtotal 2,393.56

Social

Committee dinner -                 265.50            -265.50 

Annual dinner 1,061.00        1,068.00         -7.00 

Summer Party 320.00           855.47            -535.47 

YHA -                 25.50              -25.50 

Christmas Buffet 162.40           400.00            -237.60 

Charity  -                 400.00            -400.00 

Donation to Club 25.00             25.00

Subtotal -1,446.07 

Events

Misc. Races (including Handicaps) -                 95.00              -95.00 

Sundays Hill 10km 1,069.72        626.10            443.62

Cotswold Way Relay -                 161.98            -161.98 

OPS10 2,272.12        1,416.59         855.53

Riverbank Rollick 2,701.00        808.80            1,892.20

Clevedon Relay -                 20.00              -20.00 

Race Equipment -                 590.85            -590.85 

Boscastle Trip 1,050.00        1,054.00         -4.00 

Mob Match -                 12.00              -12.00 

Subtotal 2,307.52

Fees

X-Country -                 212.00            -212.00 

Avon, BARR,MCAA,UK Athletics,EA,arc 325.00           484.00            -159.00 

CTK membership -                 380.00            -380.00 

Chantry membership -                 5.00                -5.00 

Subtotal -756.00 

Misc

Training:

    General Including Coaching Courses -                 385.00            -385.00 

   Tue efforts 378.00           949.00            -571.00 

Website, Sundries & stationery -                 364.34            -364.34 

Welfare -                 69.07              -69.07 

Subtotal -1,389.41 

Income - expenditure 1,109.60

Balance from previous year 5,197.01

Interest this year 10.39

5,207.40

Current account

Breakdown by category

Summary of Cash Balance Sheet as at 31 December 2012

Deposit Account
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                  Club Captain’s Report
I am pleased to report that Thursday evenings at Turnberries seem to be as popular as ever. We are still able to offer a choice of 4 running groups and often a power walking group. The number of members keen on doing ‘Hill Effort’ sessions has dropped. As I said this time last year I hope Thursday night efforts and the Tuesday evening track sessions will be better attended as we move into the spring. As a club we are very lucky to have Craig Carscadden and a number of other trained coaches who are willing to give up their time and dispense their knowledge. I believe any member, no matter what their ability could find great benefit in attending these structured, quality sessions.

Although racing is not everyone’s cup of tea it remains very popular for a good number of members. Back in February we targeted the Dursley Dozen and were successful in getting 19 members on the start line and more importantly to the finish line. During the summer we ran three 5,000 metre time trials at the Kip Keino track, these were also quite popular and saw a number of members obtain a PB. Hopefully we will be holding these again this summer. The Oldbury fun run attracted 17 members and 5 of their offspring, who ran with hundreds of others to make the 2012 event a great success. Our own ‘Sundays Hill 10k’ and ‘OPS 10’ races were well attended despite poor weather for the 10k. We entered two teams in the annual ‘Cotswold Way Relay’ On stage 7.  Rob Cowlard knocked a couple of minutes off the club stage record. After winning last year’s mob match against Chepstow, I was a little disappointed with the turn out for this year’s match, we were well and truly out numbered. However in September our male vets entered a team in the North Somerset 5k relays, coming second in their category. This winter’s cross country season has been much more successful than last. Subsidised team jackets have helped encourage good numbers of runners at every Gloucester and Gwent League race so far,

I have greatly enjoyed my two years as club captain. I would like to thank everyone for their support, especially our group leaders who turn up every Thursday, Wilf Burke for organising the handicap races, and the race directors and their many helpers for organising our well respected club races so efficiently.

Rob Watkins

January 2013
	Name of person standing
	Area of responsibility (if applicable) 
	Proposed by …
	Seconded by …

	Gareth Thomas
	Officer 1 (Chair)
	Martyn Green
	Richard Illingworth

	Craig Carscadden
	Officer 2 (Vice-Chair)
	Martyn Green
	Steve Dimond

	Nigel Hale
	Officer 3 (Secretary)
	Ros Rowland
	Gareth Thomas

	Mark Grimsey
	Officer 4 (Treasurer)
	Dorothy Thomas
	Rob Watkins

	Rob Cowlard
	Club Captain
	Gareth Thomas
	Dorothy Thomas

	Rob Watkins
	
	Gareth Thomas
	Jo Plumbley

	Rob Hopkins
	
	Richard Illingworth
	Rob Watkins

	Janet Constable
	
	Dorothy Thomas
	Gareth Thomas

	Liz Dix
	
	Rob Watkins
	Dorothy Thomas

	Steve Selwyn
	
	Jo Plumbley
	Nigel Hale

	Simon Loughran
	
	Jo Plumbley
	Pete Mainstone

	Jo Plumbley
	
	Martyn Green
	Richard Illingworth

	Rachel Mills
	
	Mark Grimsey
	Rob Watkins

	Hugh McPherson
	
	Rob Watkins
	Mark Grimsey

	Gemma Morgan
	
	Gareth Thomas
	Nigel Hale

	
	
	
	


Appendix 5 – Committee nominations for 2013

